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2020 Date Claimers

As of 23 March 2020 the Archer Park 
Rail Museum will be temporarily 
closed due to Covid-19.
Wed 1 July School Holiday Activities
Wed 8 July School Holiday Activities
Sun 23 August Family Fun Day
Wed 23 September School Holiday Activities
Wed 30 September School Holiday Activities
Sun 25 October Family Fun Day
 

Friends of Archer Park
President: Ricky Weir
Vice President: John Kennedy
Secretary: Elaine Alexander
Treasurer: Paula Roberts
Facility Safety Officer: Shaun Hudson
Rail Safety Officer: Ian McCully
Rollingstock Supervisor: John Kennedy
Track Supervisor: John Kennedy
Museum Coordinator: Janice Seymour
Meetings of the Friends of Archer Park are now 
normally on the fourth Wednesday of the 
month in the refreshment room.
 

Coordinator's Report
We want to advise some important points with 
the Covid-19 closure of the museum:
Membership: Members can still pay their 
membership for 20/21 – over the phone by 
EFTPOS or post a cheque – but no problem if 
you need to wait until we return to operation.
Members' meetings will be skipped until the 
AGM.
AGM: The APRM Annual General Meeting 
will be held on Wednesday 27 May 2020 at 
12.30pm – and can be attended by phone, 

FaceTime or at the Museum. We will need to 
keep numbers down if Covid-19 concerns are 
still here. 
Details for phone and FaceTime attendance will 
be circulated via phone and e-mail.
Nomination Forms can be emailed out and must 
be submitted 14 days prior to the AGM 
(Wednesday 13 May).   
We will assess the situation as we get closer to 
the date and can put the meeting back to June.  
General Operations: The Treasurer will, with 
the support of Janice,
• Do the stocktake next week that is required at 

the end of the financial year
• work with the accountant to get the financial 

audit done for the AGM
• do all the regular treasurer duties of paying 

bills, reconciling accounts, etc.
Rail Safety and General Administration: We 
must make sure that the facility and all duties 
required for our accreditation with the Office of 
the National Rail Safety Regulator are 
maintained.
Janice will continue to be employed and will 
work her usual amount of hours, with the 
support of the Management Committee, until 
further notice.
Janice will continue, with the Management 
Committee and Safety Officer, to do:
• the required monthly Safety Management 

System Audits – 10 between now and the end 
of June

• Assist in the review of our documentation that 
is required – 12 documents, some big – 
between now and the end of June

Janice will continue to work on the project with 
the paperwork catalogue and maintain various 
support documentation and general duties.
We have one direct Centrelink volunteer, 
Robert, who has agreed to continue to come and 
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assist with the mowing, etc., to maintain the 
facility in a good condition.
Some cleaning will need to be done, and we 
may possibly call on some younger members to 
assist Janice with this.
RRC: We are in contact with the RRC Manager, 
Communities & Culture, John Webb, working 
with him to ensure that things continue to work 
smoothly in the background during our closure.
CWM21- Camp Wagon: The outside of the 
wagon is in the process of being painted by the 
Jobs Qld group of trainees and we hope to have 
it finished prior to any Covid-19 closure of their 
program.  We are leaving some window frames 
and bits and pieces to be painted by our own 
members/volunteers in the future.
Ticket Office: We are also planning to repaint 
the Ticket Office bench and place clear plastic 
over it to solve the issues we had with wear and 
tear on this area.
Promotion: We hope you have all seen the 
APRM Commercial on WIN TV that has aired 
during February and March.  We believe our 
good numbers of 415 visitors at the February 
Family Fun Day were helped by the 
advertisement as it was a rainy day which 
normally would drop our numbers. 
Donation: - We would like to send out a big 
Thank You to Dobinsons Spring and 

Suspension who donated $500 to Archer Park, 
to assist with the on-air advertising costs of our 
TV Commercial.
Sunday Tram Crew, Ticket Office and 
Kitchen Roster: I will contact people that are 
on these rosters when we are getting close to 
opening again.
Best Wishes: We hope that all our members stay 
healthy and happy during this difficult time, and 
look forward to seeing you back at the Museum 
– hopefully in the not too distant future.  
We will do our best to keep you up-to-date and 
will both email and post out information, and 
occasionally phone members, to see how you 
are all going.

Janice Seymour
     

2020 Visitor Guide
A copy of the 2020 Visitor Guide is included 
with the distribution of this newsletter so that 
you are familiar with the information we are 
providing to visitors.
YouTube: Steam in the Sugar Season 
Mackay Queensland mid-1960s
QR steam operations related to the sugar 
industry (bulk sugar, molasses, etc.), not the 
sugar tramways:

https://youtu.be/HbUuJNsvuVU. 

.
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